Board of Trumbull Township Trustees Minutes of Meeting May 5, 2023

Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.
Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, John McMahan and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also
present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Morse moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board’s regular meeting
held on April 19, 2023, second by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Trustee McMahan presented NAD’s reports.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Niewiadomski talked with Tony Trianfante of Kuhnle Motor Sports
requiring a driveway permit for a grass field overflow parking lot not for truck pulls or semi’s
with limited use and special events parking, beyond that it won’t comply with zoning
regulations; will issue violation to 4564 Footville-Richmond road resident for lawn sales; talked
with Hoffman road resident regarding mother-in-law suite in large garage separate from house,
enforcement an issue; junk vehicle issues on SR 534 or State not being followed up on or
enforced, not getting help from County Prosecutor; will reach out to County Health Department
regarding Hey Now issue; Trumbull Center Cemetery Vault roof shingles need replaced; voiced
his concerns regarding issuing violations that aren’t a deterrent, aren’t enforced, asked what
additional steps can be taken. Trustee McMahan stated follow through with second or third
violations, check with county prosecutor for legal advice or documents, and check with other
townships procedures or fees.

ZONING COMMISSION: Commission Member Loya reported the next meeting is scheduled for
May 15, 2023 at 7:30 p.m. at TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Chief Berlinski reported receiving 11 calls in April;
equipment in good shape; next year radios being phased out new MARCS system $700-$800
each radio; Captain Morse will attend VFIS Updated Drivers Instructors Certification in August
to be held in Wayne County; obsolete listed items have been removed; received quote from
Northeastern Communications for Kenwood Radio including installation and programming for

@;Z;S;Engine costing $3,437.53. Trustee Reed moved to approved the purchase of the Kenwood

Radio, seconded by Trustee McMahan, 3 ayes, motion carried. Assistant Chief Rose talked to
Signsations regarding applying Engine #252’s decal problem, decals will be replaced.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Superintendent Sypniewski reported ongoing road maintenance;
maintainer parts backordered 2 weeks cost unknown; side mower in shop; will count number of
driveways on Hoffman and Boughner for replacement; requested issuing letters to residents
notifying of upcoming road work; reminded needing quotes for Boughner road applying MC-70
and White road Chip and Seal. Trustee McMahan spoke regarding Footville Cemetery Tree
trimming, get quote after leaves are out. Chairman Morse spoke regarding Trumbull Center
fence repair and painting sign.
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OLD BUSINESS: The Board reported will provide updated information next meeting regarding
First Energy refund, trash day in June and costs; State road missing sign replacement. The
Board discussed the Fire Department memorial options; dust control applying material option
too expensive, best option road projects, additional levy on ballot; hanging township logo in
hall; repair broken cemetery head stones; hall backup generator can’t get replacement parts,
hard to find new generator do to demand with Ukraine conflict, cost $30,000 - $40,000, FEMA
Preparedness Grant 12 weeks out, tabled for further discussion.

NEW BUSINESS: None.

FISCAL OFFICERS’ REPORT: The Fiscal Officers’ financial reports and document reflecting timely
payment of Township bills were reviewed. Trustee Reed moved to approve the Fiscal Officer’s
financial reports, seconded by Trustee McMahan, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer
presented AG-PRO’s Quote for X590 Lawn Tractor with 48” mower deck of $6,718.47, unknown
when unit will be available will look into.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak.
Bruce Johnson and Sue Hunt stated their concerns regarding Kuhnle’s environmental ditching
and water plan, no business plan recorded with Ashtabula County Soil & Water, 2 counties
effected Ashtabula & Geauga, 2" violation issued by Geauga. Zoning Administrator
Niewiadomski stated property is not commercial, business plant not required by zoning text,
check into conditional use permit requirements. Trustee Morse stated Kuhnle’s plan is to disc
field, roll out, mow and maintain for parking.

Chairman Morse moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Reed, 3 ayes,
motion carried.

Page 2 of 2



